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March 11, 2009

Senator Donny Olson

Chairman, Community & Regional Affairs Committee
State Capitol Room 514

Juneau. Alaska 99801

Dear Senator Olson:

As President of the Kenai Peninsula Builders Association, and on behaif of our membership, | would like
to express our concern and opposition to mandating fire sprinklers in one and two family dwellings. We
feel that it is vitally important to have legislation in place which would eliminate these requirements.

Itis our strong belief that mandating fire sprinklers does not target those homes where fire deaths are
occurring, as new technology and more modern and stringent building codes makes today’s new homes

safer. In addition, we feel that we must consider the collective cost to the community and home buyers,
and the actual data which shows that the majority of home fire fatalities occur when there are no
operational smoke detectors in place.

Therefore, we wholeheartedly support the passage of Senate Bill 129 “An Act relating to state and
municipal building code requirements for fire sprinkler systems in certain residential buildings”
and the Alaska State Home Building Association in their efforts to enact this legislation that would
eliminate mandating fire sprinklers in one and two family dwellings.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions you may have, or to further discuss our
concerns.

Sincerel
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Jéffrey wait
President
Kenai Peninsula Builders Association
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